Dear MHC Members, 
Massachusetts Horsemen’s Council welcomes you to the 2021 horse show year!! 
We would like to take a minute to thank our members for their patience and support throughout the 2020 horse show year!  We appreciate everyone’s cooperation and understanding.  Our hope is that this year will bring a lot of safe, reduced pandemic concerns and of course, successful horse showing for all of our supporting disciplines!  
We would like to share with you our 2021 Officers:
President – Paulajean O’Neill
VP – Felicia Knowles & Joe Lombard
Secretary – April Renzella
Treasurer – Betsy Griffin
Membership Secretary - Sally Hill (temporary)
Points Secretary – Dee Dee Wilbur
Chairman of the Board of Governors– Joan Travers
Please make note that Dee Dee Wilbur, will be taking over as Points Secretary effective Dec. 1, 2020.  Be sure to contact Dee Dee directly at mostlymares30@gmail.com for any points related questions.
We would like to take a moment to thank Joan Travers for her many years as President of the Massachusetts Horsemen’s Council. Her dedication to every discipline encompassed in our horse community is extraordinary.
We would also like to take this time to make our members aware that we are beginning a change in command regarding our keeper of Points and Memberships.  Sally Hill, who has loyally been committed to recording, tracking, tabulating and closing each years membership points, is passing the baton onto Dee Dee Wilbur. We can’t thank Sally enough for tireless dedication to our board and to our members as well as to the horse shows that are affiliated with MHC. 
MHC closed out 2020 with 25 divisions that competed and had qualified high point competitors who will receive year end awards. Due to the cancellation of our Annual Year End Awards Banquet, we will be mailing year end ribbons to winners, to the addresses on record with MHC by the end of February. 
Sincerely, 
Paulajean O’Neill, MHC President
